
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News Release 
08/28/2013 

 

 

Sheriff Lavender reports that his office received a call shortly before 7:00 a.m. this 

morning in reference to a student at Southeastern High School possibly causing a 

disturbance at school this morning.  

 

The call came from a concerned parent and was originally obtained from a social 

media site. 

 

 

The Sheriff responded to the school with several deputies, his school safety officers, 

and his explosives detection K-9 Ilka. The student was met at the front door of the 

school. The student was taken to the principal’s office where an interview was 

conducted. Sheriff’s Office Investigators were able to determine that the complaint 

was unfounded.  

 

Sheriff’s Deputies also conducted a security sweep of the entire building with Ilka as 

a precautionary measure.  

 

The Sheriff reports that the school building was never locked-down and is currently 

in session. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


